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Office or Committee Name: Newsletter 

Report: the newsletter continues to be published at or toward the start of each of ten 
months. The Website coordinator sends out the digital version to the existing email list and 
posts it on the website. The Newsletter coordinator maintains that email list, has the 
newsletter printed, and labels, seals, stamps and mails it. Occasionally  she gets help from 
volunteers. 

Until recently, as Newsletter coordinator I have maintained the mailing list, adding and 
subtracting names as they are sent to me, usually by the treasurer.  Recently. Betty GM and 
Maria S. have reached out to subscribers and been able to reduce the snail mailing list 
substantially, from a high of 55 during my term to our present 34. I look forward to that 
number being reduced further. Each copy costs almost $2.00 printed, labelled sealed and 
mailed. 

Regarding contents, Statewide events are well-represented: Al Anon assemblies and 
conventions, AA conventions involving Al Anon. District events (days of sharing, etc, often 
also appear but I am unclear as to whether they all get sent in to me. In the near future I 
hope to canvas members as to what they most want and use from our newsletter. 

It is possible that some groups are not receiving the newsletter in either form. I am not sure 
whether this has been cross-checked, and if so, how. 

 

With Respect, Wendy L. Newsletter Coordinator.  

 


